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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met on Thursday, December 23, 2010 at the Concord Township Fire Station.  Chairman Karen Koch called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.  The roll was called; present were Trustees Karen Koch, Joe Garrett and Bart Johnson.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.  Vote: 3-0.
Old Business

Mr. Johnson discussed the progress at the new township building.  He confirmed there is a fire alarm system in the specs and has received one bid so far for a security system around $7,000.  A couple more bids are needed.  Zoning Inspector, Ric Irvine, mentioned if card swipers are used for entry, they will need wired into the system also.  The official update from the county is the building failed the framing inspection due to the sheer walls not being placed per the construction drawings.  The engineer at McCall Sharp Architecture now needs to resubmit plans to the county showing where the sheer wall bolts were placed.  If the revised plans are approved, the construction can move onto insulation.  It was noted FireGuard passed inspection for the fire suppression system.  The county still has not received revised drawings for the center entry “open beam” section.
Mr. Garrett asked the Board to consider what they are prepared to do if things do not get better with the construction.  Problems continue and there seems to be no communication between the architect, project manager and Board of Trustees.  Garrett mentioned the building is not even a complicated building project.  The building was originally expected to be finished after Thanksgiving, but is now nearing the end of the construction contract on January 22, 2011.  It is highly unlikely the building will be done by then.
Mr. Johnson will request Ed McCall (architect) and National Contracting to both attend the next, regular meeting on Monday, January 10, 2011.  The Board wants to know what their ideas are for finishing the building.  There is a project manager on site being paid forty hours per week who should be noticing any problems between the plans and the work completed.
Ms. Koch noted her frustration with the complete incompetence and delays of this project.  The architect has almost been paid to completion and has seen that things are not being done at the project.  Mr. Johnson has also expressed frustration with the project not moving along smoothly.  Mr. Garrett discussed that nothing is making the architect or project manager change and asked what will make them take action.  He does not want to see this building project come back against the reputation of the Board.  He urged the Trustees to make a plan and be ready to take action themselves.  Mr. Garrett will have a discussion with the County Prosecutor’s Office and invite them to the January 10, 2011 meeting.  Other ideas discussed were calling in construction bonds and/or firing if necessary after contract completion date.
It was also noted, of all the other subcontractors and components involved in the construction, the majority have passed inspections.  Even though the situation is extremely frustrating with the delays, Mr. Johnson is confident the building will be a safe, sound structure when complete.

Trustee Garrett said the new township website is up and running.  Discussion was held on where the general information email should be directed.  The trustees would all like to know about information requests.

New Business

The organizational meeting for the new year was set for Monday, January 3, 2011 at 9:00 a.m. at the Concord Township Fire Station.
Ms. Koch mentioned the county’s local government association was having a meeting January 12, 2011 from 6-10 pm at PJ’s in Sunbury.  Only one trustee from the Board is requested.

Ric Irvine said the zoning department activity is slow.  The Board of Zoning Appeals (BZA) granted a variance on Buechel Drive.  Organizational meetings for the BZA will be on Tuesday, January 11, 2011 and for the Zoning Commission on Tuesday, January 18, 2011 - both at 7:00 pm at the fire department.  Trustee Johnson asked if members of the zoning boards understand their role or if they need training.  Mr. Irvine suggested members could attend the training offered by the county at the beginning of the year.
Mr. Johnson moved to approve the use of township funds for payment of insurance premiums for the year 2011 for all Concord Township full-time employees and elected officials.  Mr. Garrett seconded this motion.  Vote: 3-0.

Mr. Garrett moved to pay the 2011 salaries for trustees and township fiscal officer on a monthly basis.  Mr. Johnson seconded the motion.  Vote: 3-0.

Mr. Johnson moved to appoint Trustee Garrett, Fiscal Officer Jill Davis and Chief Todd Cooper to serve as the Audit Committee for Concord Township.  Ms. Koch seconded the appointments.  Vote: 3-0.

Ms. Koch moved the township pay expenses of Trustees and/or Fiscal Officer to attend the 2011 Annual Township Convention.  Mr. Garrett seconded this motion.  Vote: 3-0.

Mr. Johnson moved to continue all ongoing contracts with current vendors into 2011.  Mr. Garrett seconded this motion.  Vote: 3-0.

Director of Operations

Todd Cooper reported the road department uniform contract with Aramark (through April 2011) has been reduced to $23.07 per week.  The road department was also notified of a snowplowing problem on the Brust Drive turnaround, which will be updated in January.  Mr. Cooper also mentioned the new part-time road employee is working out well.

By 2012, all township road signs must be tested for reflectivity.  A bid was received from Delaware County to test all Concord Township road signs for $4,515.00.  Cooper will look into the cost of the sign tester and if other options are available.
Financial Report
Ms. Koch certified that the Fiscal Officer has furnished to the Board the current financials of the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #833-837, 7500-7546, all totaling $118,444.28.  Vote: 3-0.
As there was no further business, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.
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